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State of Nefw Mexico
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SECRETARY - DIRECTOR

LAND COMMISSIONER
GUYTON B. HAYS
MEMBER

P, 0, BOX 2088
SANTA FE

Dacember 6, 1966

Mr. Jason Kellahin 3495
Re: C(Case No.
Attorneys at raw order No.._ geilaz
licant:
Post Office Box 1769 Applic
santa Fe, New Mexico BURLESON & HUFFP
Dear Sir:

Enclosed herewith are two copies of the above-referenced Com—-
mission order recently entered in the subject case.

Very truly yours,

£ uz;‘,g

A. L. PORTER, Jr.
Secretary-Director

ir/
Carbon copy of order also sent to:

Hobbs 0OCC X
Artesia OCC

Aztec OCC
OTHER Mr. Bill Xastler, Gulf Oil Corporation. Roswell, N.M.




| BEFORE THE OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION

OF THE STATE OF NEW MEXICO

JIN THE NATTER OF THE HEARING
;’iczu.:.nn BY THE OIL CONSERVATION
| COMMISSION OF NEW MEXICC FOR

| THE PURPOSE OF CONSIDERING:

CASE No. 3495

i Oxrder No, R-3162

APPLICATION OF BURLESON & HUFF
FPOR A NON-STANDARD PRORATION UNIT
AND A NON-STANDARD LOCATION, LEA
COUNTY, NEW MEXICO.

i
H
I

/BY_THE COMMISSION s

ORDER OF THE COMMISSION

This cause came on for hearing at 9 a.m. on November 30, 1966,

;at Santa Fe, New Mexico, before Examiner Daniel 8. Nutter.

BOW, on this_ 6th day of December, 1966, the Commission, a

é‘qum:um eing prese: t, having considered the testimony, the record,
land the recommendations of the Examiner, and being fully advised

in the premises,
PFINDS:

(1) That due public notice having been given as required by
law, the Commigsgion has Jjurisdiction of this cause and the gubject

‘'matter thereof.

(2) That the applicant, Burleson & Buff, seeks authority to

idrill its Sunray £tate Well No. 1 at an unorthodox location 990
fast from the North line and 330 feet from the East line of Lot 3,
iSection 2, Township 16 South, Range 32 East, NMPM, North Anderson
‘Ranch-Wolfcamp Pocl, Lea County, New Mexico.

(3) That said Lot 3 can reasonably be presumed to be produc-

tive of oil in the subject pool.

|
i {4) That the proposed non~-standard location is necessary

ito prevent waste and protect correlative rights and should be
approved in order to afford the applicant the opportunity to
produco its just and egquitable share of the oil and gas in the

.Iorth Anderson Ranch--Wolfcamp Pool.

.L
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(5) That the applicant also seeks approval of a 50.30-acre
non~-sgtandard proration unit in the North Anderson Ranch-Wolfcamp

‘Pool comprising all of said Lot 3.

{6) That¢ approval of a 50.30-acre non-standard proration uni
in the North Anderson Ranch-Wolfcamp Pool comprising all of Lot 3,
‘Bection 2, Township 16 South, Range 32 Eagt, NMPM, North Anderson
.Ranch-Wolfcamp Pool, Lea County, New Mexico, to be dedicated to
‘the applicant's Sunray State Well No. 1 will afford to the owner
‘of sach property in the pocl the opportunity to produce hie just
“and equitabla share of the oil and gas in the pool.

U - S

IT IS THEREFORE ORDERED:
f

, (1) 1Mat the applicant, Burleson & Huff, is hereby authorizné
to drill its Sunray State Well No. 1 at an unorthodox Jocation in |
‘the North Anderson Ranch-Wolfcamp Pool 990 feet from the North ling
and 330 feet from the Eaast lina of Lot 3, Section 2, Township 16
South, Range 32 East, NMPM, Lea County, New Mexico.

(2) That a 50.30-acre non-gtandard proration unit in the
‘North Anderson Ranch-Wolfcamp Pocl comprising all of Lot 3 of
.Section 2, Township 16 South, Range 32 East, NMPM, Lea County,
‘New Mexico, is hereby created and dedicated to the Burleson &
‘Huff Sunray State Well No, 1 to be located 990 feet from the
‘Rorth line and 330 feet from the East line of said Lot 3.

: (3) That the above-described non-standard oil proration unit

‘shall receive an allowable computed in accordance with Rule 3 of
‘the Special Rules and Regulations for the North Anderson Rainch- )
Wolfcamp Pool promulgated by Order No. R-2212, dated May 1, 1962. |
|

i (4) That jurisdiction of this cause ig retained for the
~entry of such further orders as the Commigsion may deem necessary.

) DONE at Santa Fe, New Mexico, on the day and year hereinabove
.designated.

STATE OF NEW MEXICO
IL CONSERVATION COMMISEION i

A. L. PORTER, Jr., Member & Secretary




GIL CONSERVATION COIIS3ION
SANTA FE, BTV 1 EXICO




LEWIS B, BURLESON

BURLESON & HUFF
O1L PROPERTIES
POX 53% - PHONE MU 34747
MIDLAND, TEXAS

December 2, 1966

New Mexico 0il Conservation Commission
P. 0. Box 2088
Santa Fe, New Mexico
Attention: Mr. D. S. Nutter

Re: Case No. 3495
Gentlemen:

Attached are photo copies of the charts to
which Mr. John yYuronka referred in his testimony recently
in the hearing for the atove case and for which copies
were not available at the hearing.

By carbon COPY of this letter we are also
sending copies of these charts to Mr., William Kastler
with Gulf Oil Corporation in Roswell. "

Yours very truly,

BURLESON & HUFF

Jack Huff

JH/ap

Encls.

JACK HUFF




Docket No. 30-66

DOCCKET: ESXiMINER HEARING - WEDNESDAY - NOVEMBER 30, 1966

9 A.M. =~ OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION CONFERENCE ROOM,
STATE LAND OFFICE BUILDING - SANTA FE, NEW MEXICO

b llowing cases will Dbe heard before Daniel S. Nutter, Examiner, or Elvis k.
lternate Examiner:

CASE 34S3:

CASE 3494:

CASE 3485:

CASE 3496:

Application of Midwest Cil Corperation for special pool rules, Lea
County, New Me:dco. Applicant, in the above-styled cause, seeks
the promulgation of special pool rules for the Cinta Roja-Morrow
Gas Ppol, Lea Countv, Wew Mexico, inciuding a provision for £43-
acre proration vnits.

Appliication of H. il, Sweenay for a unit agreement, Eddv County,
New M2xico. BRopliicant; In the above-styled cause, seeks approval
of its Hale Unit Zrea comprising 1923 acres, more or less, of
Federal, Sta%z and Fe2e lands in Township 20 South, Range 30 East,
Eddy County, ew lexic

Appiication of Texace Ine. for a non-standard cas well lccation,
Lea County, New Mexico. Appiicant, in the abtove~styled cause,
seeks approval of its Cottor Draw Unit Well Ho. &4 at an unorthodcx
gas well locaticn 620 Fest"from the North lire and 1652 feet from
the West linz of Section 1&; Township 25 South, Range 32 East,

in an undesignated 2evenian gas pool, Ilea County, New Mexico.
Application ~f Burlescn & Huff for a non~standard ororation unit
ard a nom=stanizd costion, Iea County;, New Maxico., Enplicant,
in the arove-styied cause; seeks the approval of a 50.30-acre

¥ tand o1l proraticon unit comprisirng ail of Lot *; Secticn
p WSt 1% Bouth, Range 32 Tast, M¥erth Anderscn Ranch-

f D 1, Lz2 County, lisw Mexiecs; %o be dedicated Yo a walli
to te driiled at 2 ncn-stardaxd location for said pocl 350 faet
frew the RNooth Line and 330 fget from the Zast iine of said ¢t
3,

2prlicatior of Hewnont {11 Company for a waterflcod exzanaion,
Zédy County, Wew Mexico. Aprlicant, in the above-styled cause,
a2y auvthorivy to expand its West Sguars Lake Waterflo-nd froject,
L the conversion o water injecvion cf Its
Ko. 1, located 1380 feor from ths !
from the West line of Section 35, Townshis 13
-, EZdy County, New Mexico.

P

L 2T Me-Tax Supnly Compeny & no
ard 2 non-standard g2s well lceaticn, Lea County,
ropiieant, in the above-ztvwisd cause, seeis the
a non~sTtandard gas proration unit comprising Lets §,
23, ard 14é of Eecticn 3; Tewrship 21 South, Range

3, A

- . S ' —
» a3 non-gtancéard Jas Loo-
S

L2Z




Docket No. 30«66

-G

(Case 3497 continued)

CASE 3498-:

CASE 3499:

36 East, Eumont Gas Pool, Lea County, New Mexico, to be dedicated
to its Wallace State Well No. 3 located at ar unorthodox location
3,300 feet from the South line and 1980 feet from the West line
of said Section 3. Applicant further seeks the assignment to said
proration unit of the accumulated underproduction presently
carried by its Wallace State Well No. 2 located in Init L of said
Section 3, said well currently being dedicated to a 160-acre non-
standard gas proration unit comprising Lots 5, 6, 11, and 12 of
said Section 3, and also the assignment to said unit of the ac-
cumulated underproduction presently carried by the aforesaid
Wallace State Well No. 3, said well currently being dedicated to
an 80-acre non-standard proration unit comprising Lots 13 and 14

of said Section 3.

Application of Pan American Petroleum Corporation for a pressure
maintenance project, San Juan County, New Mexico. Applicant, in
the above-styled cause, seeks authority to institute a pressure

maintenance project in the Pirion Gallup 0il Pool by the injection
of water into the Gallup formation through five wells located in
Section 19, Township 28 North, Range 11 West and Sections 14, 15,
and 24, Township 28 North, Range 12 West, San Juan County, New

Mexico. Applicant further seeks the promulgation of special rules

 for the operation of said project.

Application of Pan American Petroleum Corporation for pressure
interference tests, Chaves County, New Mexico. Applicant, in
the above-styled cause, seeks authority to conduct a pressure
interference test in the Cato-San Andres Pool, Chaves County,
New Mexico, by shutting in a number of its wells in said pool
and producing its Baskett "D"™ Well No. 1 located in Unit G,
Section 11, Township 8 South, Range 30 East, Chaves County, New
Mexico. Applicant also seeks authority to transfer the allow-
able from other wells on said Baskett "D" lease to Well No. 1,
to temporarily overproduce said lease, and to make-up the over-
production at the conclusion of the test period by curtailment
of wells on said lease. Applicant further seeks authority to
accumulate underproduction on any lease where wells will be shut-
in, for production upon conclusion of the interference tests.




LEWIS 8. BURLESON

MIDLAND, TEXAS
October 26, 1966 NSP"‘7 7d

-

New Mexico 0il Conservation Commission

P. 0. Box 2088 . -

Santa Fe, New NMexico ol et

Attention: Mr. A. L. Porter, Jr.
Secretary-Director

Re: Application for Administrative Approval
for Non~-Standard Proration Unit and
Exception to Designated Well Location.
North Anderson Ranch-Wolfcamp Pool,

Lea County, New Mexico.

Gentlemen:

We propose to drill a well to test the Wolfcamp
formation at a depth of about G,800 feet located §90
feet from tne north line and 330 feet from the east line
of Lot 3, Section 2, Township 16 South, Range 32 East,
N.M.P.M., Lea County, New Mexico. We have obtained a
farmout agreement from Sunray DX 0il Company, the owner
of the State of New Mexico ¢il and gas lease number
E-5301 which covers said Lot 3 together with other land.
Attached is a plat with Lot 3 colored in red and our
oroposed location shown thereon. Our proposed location
is a direct offset to a producing well in the North
Anderson Ranch-Wolfcamp Pool.

We reguest that we be authorized to drill on the
above location by administrative approval without hearing
and notice as an exception to the field rules for the
North Anderson Ranch-Wolfcamn Pool, which rules provide
that wells drilled south of the common line between
Tovnship 15 South and Township 16 South shall be located
in either the NW/4 or SE/4 of a governmzntal quarter
section. Our proposed location is in the NE/4 of a
governmental quarter section. We further request that
our proration unit be approved as consisting solely of
said Lot 3, which contains 50,30 acres, and that our
allowable be determined as provided by Rule 3 of the
aforementioned field rules,

JACK HUFF

BURLESON & HUFF
QiL PROPERTIES W -
BOX ©3% - PHONE MU 3-4747 '; I ’:‘2} G o

o s



Page 2
New lexico 0il Conservation Commission
October 26, 1266

Our requests are made due to the fact that the only
acreage we have on which t¢ drill in said Section 2 is
Lot 3, and we wish to drill on such lot and maintain the
production from it as a unit by itself.

We have on this date mailed copies of this application
by certified mail with return receipt requested to all
of the offsetting operators to Lot 3, notifying them of
our application. The offsetting operators are as follows:
Gulf 0il Corporation is the operator to the west, south-
west, south and southeast; Mobil Oil Company is the
operator to the east; and Shell 0il Company is the operator
to the north., We are the owner of the State of New
Mexico oil and ges lease covering the locations to the
northwest and northeast of Lot 3., Photo copies of receipts
showing notices have been mailed are attached hereto, and
photo copies of the signed receipts from the offset
operators will be forwarded to you after they have been
returned to us.

This application is submitted to you in triplicate.
Yours very truly,

BURLESON & HUFF

ety

Jack Huff
JH/mj3
Attachments
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DUCTION DISTRICT

=
U P. 0. Drawer 1938

.~ Roswell, New Mexico 88201
)

November 4, 1966

vation Commission

pP. 0. BoX 2088

ganta Fe, New Mexico 37501

Attentions Mr. A. Le Porter, Jr.

Res Burleson & Huff'!'s October o6, 1966 Application

for paministrative aApproval for Non-Standard
Proration Unit and Exception to Designated Well
Location.
North Anderson Ranch - Wolfcamp Pool,
Tea County, New Mexico.

Gentlemen:

Gulf 01l Corporatlon as the cwner of all the working interest in

Township 15
protests the

Lot 4 of Se
County, New

ction 2,
Mexlco

1f granted, cou
fectively drain

The application,
gary wells to ef

WvK:eji

New Mexico oil conservation
P, 0. BoX 1980

.
4

cec

Hobbs, New Mexlco 88240
Burleson & Huff

P. 0. BoX 935

Midland, Texas 79701

32 East, N.M.P.M,, Lea

lication.

S
a

outh, Range
bove styled app
14 require the drilling of unneces=
the area.

Yours very truly,

///

-~

Py g
.
M, I. Taylor
Commisslon

i' ('\ :Lﬁﬁ)

- /fte

DOCK:

Date




LEWIS 8, BURLESON

BURLESON & HUFF -
O1t. PROPERTIES o
BOX 935 - PHONE MU 3-4747
MIDLAND, TEXAS

Novembexr 3, 1966

New Mexico 0il Conservation Commission
P. 0. Box 2088
Santa Fe, New Mexico

Attention: Mr. A. L. Porter, Jr.
Secretary-Director

Re: Application for Administrative Approval
for Non~-Standard Proration Unit and
Exception to Designated Well Location.
North Anderson Ranch-Wolfcamp Pool,

Lea County, New Mexico.

Gentlemen:

Attached are three copies of postal receipts showing
that Mobil Cil Company, Gulf 0il Corporation ani Shell
0il Company received notice of our application. The
Shell receipt does not show a date, but the reverse
side indicates that it was received on October 27th, the
same date on which the other two companies were delivered

their notices,
Yours very truly,

BURLESON & HUFF
Jack Huff

JH/mj

Encls,

JACK HUFF

DOCKET MANLED

Date - _/_Z;Z_/Z:_/_ e
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LEWIS B. BURLESON JACK HUFF

BURLESON & HUFF
Qi PROPERTIES
BOX 935 - PHONE MU 3-4747
MIDLAND, TEXAS

October 26, 1966 ng 770
s+

Mr., A. L., Porter, Jr
New Mexico 0il Conservation Commission

P. 0. Box 2088
Santa Fe, New Mexico

Dear Mr. Porter:

Attached are three copies of our application for
administrative approval of a non-standard proration
unit and an exception to the designated well locations
as provided in the field rules for the North Anderson
Ranch-Wolfcamp Pool in Lea County, New Mexico.

By carbon copy of this letter T will remind Mr,
D. S. Nutter to please place our case on the docket for
the November 30th hearing of the 0il Conservation Commission
as we previously discussed.

Yours very truly,
BURLESON & HUFF

a4

Jack Huff
":}‘ flo-s ” ;‘l;; .
JH/mj ca Loy 27 hbie
Attachments
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DEPOSITIONS, HEARINGS, STATE MENTS. EXPERT TESTIMONY, DAILY COPY, CONYENTIONS

SPECIALIZING IN:

1120 SIMMS SLDG, ® P. O. BOX 1092 ® PHONE 243-6691 ¢ ALBUQUERQUE, NEW mEXIco

BEFOLE ‘I'HE NEW MENICO
OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION

SANTA Fi, NV MEXICO

November 30, 1906

EXAMINER HBARING

In the matter of:
CASE NUMBER
Application of Burleson and Huff for 3495
a non-standard proration unit and

a non-siandard location, Lea County,

New Mexico.

[ N i od

BEFORE:

DANIEL S. NUTTER, Lxamincr

PRANSCRIPT OF HIARING

—




2

Mic. NUTHS 1 The heaviu. will come to order, please.
We will call next Case 34935.

MR. HATCH: Case 3495. Application of Burleson and
Huff for a nonstandard proratior unit and a nonstaandard locatioi,

Lea County, New Mexico.

(Whereupon Applicant's lixhibits 1 through
6 were marked for identification.)
M. KELLAHIN: If the pxaminer. please, Jason Kellahin,

L ord

Kellanin and Fox, Santa Fe, appearing for the applicant and we

P

q
i

will have four wiinesses I would lilie to have sworn.

MR, NUTTEBR: Are there any other appearances in this
case?

MR, KASTLER: I am 3Bill Kastler with Guilf 0il

Covrporation from Hoswell.

MR, NUTTER: Mr. Kastler, do you anticipate that you

SPECIALIZING IN: DEPOSITIONS, HEARINGS, STATE MENTS. EXPERT TESTIMONY, DAILY COPY, CONVENTIONS

T120 SIMMS BLDG. © P.O. BOX 1092 & PHONE 243.4691 ALBUQUERQUE, NEW MEXICO 87100
1205 FIRST NATIONAL BANK EAST @ PHONE 254-1204 ¢ ALBUQUERQUE, NEW MEXICO 87108
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will have a witness in this case?
Mz, KASTLER: No. 1 believe I will just cross
examnine and make a statement at the close.

MR. NUTTER: Would you have your four witnesses

stand and be sworn, Mr, Xellahin?
(Witnesses sworn.)
MR. KELLAHIN: T would like to call as our first
witness, Mr. Jack Huif.
JACK HUFF: called as a witness on behalf of the applicant,

having been first duly sworn was examined and testified as

follows:

DIRECT LEXAMINATION
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SPECIALIZING IN: DEPOSITIONS, HEARINGS, STATE MENTS, EXPERT TESTIMONY, DAILY COPY, CONVENTIONS

1120 SIMMS BLDG. @ P.O. BOX 1092 ® PHONE 243.4591 & ALBUQUERQUE, NEW MEXICO 87101
1205 FIRST NATIONAL BANK EAST & PHONE 256-1294 & ALBUQUERQUE, NEW MEXICO 87108

BY MHR. KiLLAHIN:

q Would youn state your name, please?
A Jack Huff.
Q Mr. tiuff, are you one of the applicants in Case

Number 3495?

A Yes, sir, I am.

Q Are you familiar wiih {he application thati was filed
in this case?

A Yes, I an.

Q Biriefly stated, what does Burleson and Huff propose
in this application?

A We propose -- well, we have rceqguested authority
from the Conservation Commission to drill on Lot 3, Section 2,
Township 16 South, Range 32 lasi, a Wolfcamp test to around
9,900 feet and ask that our drilling unit be composed
solely of Lot 3 and that our allowable be based on lule 3 as
specified in the Field Rules for the Norith Anderson Ranch-
wolfcanp Field.

Q Now, this Lot 3, is that a Covernmental subdivision

in Section 22

A Yes, siv.
Q That is nol a standavrd seciion, is thatl correct?
A No, sir. It contaiwps 50.% acres.

Q Refcrring to what hes beceir marked as lxhibil No. 1,
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would you identify that exhibit, please?

A Yes, sir, If you will put %that on the wall, Mr.
Burleson, please. we bhave a lavrge copy there which 1 will
refer to if you want to look at it, and we can also pass out
these smaller copies to anybodyv who might care to have one.

The acreage in the soutbh portion of the North
Anderson Ranch-Wolfcamp Field is colored in various colors
denoting the units, the acreage surrounding cach well which
form the urits that have been dedicated to those wells in the
area in which we propcse to drill. The balance of the fieid
lying to the north of the various colored areas, shows the
remainder of the wells in the field aand those units surrounding
those wells are simply outlined in red.

Q But the colored arcas are all acreage dedicated
to the well at the present time, is that correct?

A That's correct.

Q With the exception of the Burleson and Huff
acreage which is proposed to be dedicated?

A ‘ And that is the acreage which is colored in yellow.

Q Now, the acreage immédiately to the south, what is
the situation as to it, Mr. Huff? ‘

A According to my information, it is presently
undedicated to, as any acreage in the North Anderson Ranch-

Wolfcamp Field. There used to be a Wolfcamp well there. It
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rmwas a dual producér, but thét well bas presently been ‘#1

abandoned in the Wolfcamp formation and is presently producing
from the Devonian only.

Q Now, that is the acreage immediately south of the
red area, Mobil, isn't that correct?

A Yes, sir. In other words, that is the Southwest qual
of the Northeast quariter of >ection 2.

Q Now, referring to the acreage to the west of that,
the acreage colored in blue, what 1s the situation as to that?

A That is acreage which is dedicated to the Gulf No.
180 State NCTA well, on 80-acre tract. That well is located
1990 feet from the north line and 2310 feet from the west line
of Section 2.

Q Now, did Gulf offer to pool that acreage with you

at any time?

A No, sir. They did not.

Q Are you familiar with the history of this area, Mr.
Huff?

A Well, I am familiar with the history of events which

pertain to and are important to us in this matter and if I
might, I would like to give a short chronological history of
events, insofar as we think they pertain to us leading up to
the present time.

Q Would you do that, please?
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A Ai; ;;ghta””First, ;w;ould like to point out that
the Gulf Lea State No. 1-CLA well, which is the well we
previously referred to, located in the Southwest quarier of the
Northeast quarter ol bSection 2, was conmpleted as a VWolfcamp
producer in 19538. ‘fhe Mobi} Number 1 NM State > well located
in the Northwest guarier of the Northeast quarter of section 2
was likewise completed in 1958 as a wolfcamp producer.

Since those Lwo wells have been completed, Lhere has
been no furtheyr drilling activity in the immediate area of our
proposed location for a period of approximately eight years.

As I believe has already been siated, sunray D.X. 0il Company

is the owner of the lease covering Lot 3 in Seclion 2 on which
we propose to drill. Wwe first asked Sunray for a farmout of

Lot % in September of 1963 to drili our proposed Wolfcamp tests.
We finally got our farmout from sSunray in August of 1966,
approximately three years later. On October 18th, 1966, we
purchased an oil and gas lease covering the Southwest quarter
and Southeast quaricr of Southeast quarter of Section 32 in
Township 15 South, Range 32 iast, at the State Land Sale in
santa Fe,

MR. NUTTER: Now, what was that acreage, Mr., Huff?

THIs WITNESS: The Southwest quarter and Southeast of
Southeast of Section 32, 15, 32.

MR. NOUTTER: And those are marked "Huff" on the plat?
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THE wITNGSS:  Yes, sir, marked "Huff" on the plat.
We acquired this acreage for a minimum bid ol ten dollars per
acre or a Lotal of two thousand dollars.

A By letters dated October 18th and 19th, we asked
the surrounding, rather the offsciting operators to the Sunray
acreage on which we propose to drill, for waivers of objection
to our location. 'Those operators were Guif and Shell and Mobil.

On October 21st, 1966, 1 called Mr, Madison Taylor,

with Gulf in Roswell and also called representatives of Monil
and Shell in Midland. All of these companies advised us that

they would not sign waivers of objection to the location with
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By application dated October 26th, 1966, five days
later, we asked for an administrative approval of our location
with the dedication of Lot 3 solely to the well as our drilling
in it; and on the same date we sent copies of our application
again to the offsetting operators, Guli, Mobil and Shell.

These copies were received by those companies on Qctober 27th,
1966 or the datc following on which we made our application.
Simultaneously with making the application, we asked

that the matter be put on the November 30th Hearing Docket in

the event we should get an objeclion to the administrative

approval, and, of course, Gunlf has subsequently objected to the
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adpinistrative approval.

on October 3lst, four days after Gulf received its
copy of our application 1o zel administirative approval for the
drilling of our well, John Vest surveyed the tocation for the
Gulf No. 1 iEddy State NCTA well, to which we previously
referred, and on that same date the plat was filed with the

Commission in Hobbs, dedicating tlhe south half of the Northwest

quarter of Section 2 to thal well as its drilling unit.

On November 10th, 1 went from Midland, which is my
home, to Roswell and with Mr. Pete Marianos of >Sunxay, talked
to Mr. Fluger who is Mr. Taylor's assistant with Gulf, and
asked Gulf to withdraw their objection to our location and
suggested that they might wait until we drilli our well before
they stavted drilling their well which they had filed for.
Mr. Taylor was out of the City at that time.

Oon November lith, 1 called Mr. Taylor and he said

that they would be drilling their well by November 28th, two
days before the hearing and indicated they would not delay the
drilling of their well and that they would notl withdraw their
objections to our location.

Q (By Mr. Kellahin) Now, Mr. Huff, how many acres are

there in Lot 37?

A 50.% acres. 1 might point out that this is the

L only acreage which Sunray has and consequently which we have

DEERNISISESS. e
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under the terms of our farmout agreement with them., It's
where we wanl to drill, when we want to drill only on that

acreage and with thatl acreace being the sole acreage dedicated
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S ob to the well as the drilling unit.
» Yo
i 1% Q Now, what is the cituation on the farmout? Does it
g wsz
£ 34 have a time limit on it?
= 3%
v g5
z %g A Yes, it does. Like all farmout agreements, of
W
FE - . . . . . .
5 332 course, we are suhbject to a time limitation 1n which to start
88 , J
g 232
z w® drilling
“:‘ gg rllllnb-
T ez .
— £ 8 Q And what is yonr limitation?
a>s & xS
- — a o]
o> & °% . . . .
= 5 93 A As presently extended, it 18 December 20th of this
>'-\ z :g
a , 2= year.
= I 27
— = iE . . .
== < @= Q Have you had any extensions prior to this?
& i
A Yes, sir. We had one extension prior to this, to

November 20th.

Q Now, under the terms of the farmout agreement,
would it be possible for you to pool oX unitize your acreage

with any other operator?

A No, sir. \We simply huave a farmout agreeuent underx
the terms of which we agree to drill at a location in Lot 3
if we are permitted to do so by the State of New Mexico.

Q was lkxhibit No. 1 prepared by you or under your

supervision?

A Yes, sir, it was.




R

Toan
[- )
[~ =]
&=

'
By
=
=
o
3
a2
-3

DEPOSITIONS, HEARINGS, STATE MENTS, EXPERT TESTIMONY, DAILY COPY, CONVENTIONS

SPECIALIZING IN:

QUERQUE, NEW MEXICO B71ON

& PHONE 243-6691 ¢ ALBU

1120 SIMMS BLDG, ® P.O. BOX 1092

£ROUE, NEW MEXICO B7108

PHONE 256-1294 @ ALBUQU

1205 FIRST NATIONAL BANK EAST ¢

PAGE 10

R S e e e T T e

. KALLAHIN: I would like to offer in evidence |
Exhibit No. 1.
MR. NUTTiSH: Applicant's j'xhibit No. 1 will he

admitted in evidence.

(Whereupon, Applicant's igxhibit
1 was admitted into evidence.) |

THE WITNESS: May I point out one more thing, that
Gulf has, as you can see by the plat, a hundred and sixty acres
in the northern part of Section 2, being this tract here. The
Southwest gquarter of the Northeastl quarter, this tract which
is presently dedicated to the well which they intend to drill
the number 1 NCTA State, as well as Lot 4 which is a 50-acre
tract in the Northwest corner of Section 2, SO if they care to
rearrange their acreage as presently dedicated, they could
nave two full g0-acre units, in the event they care to drill
more than one well. If they didn't wish to do this and did
wish to drill a standard jocation on Lot 4, they, in addition
to having Lot 4, could form a unit by adding to that Lot 1 of
section 3 to the west, and have about a 100-acre unit.
MR . KELLAHIN: That's all I have on direct examination.
Mit. NUTTER: Mr. Huff, now the 40 acres which is
the Southwest of the Northeast that is not colored and has the
abandoned well on it, that is also part of the Gulf lease, is
that correci?

pHI WITNiISS: YeSe
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MR. NUTTiER: Are ithere any questions of Mr. Huff?

Mr. Kastler?

CROS> EXAMINATION

BY MR. KASTLER:

Q Mr, Huff, were you at any time offered the
opportunity to unitize or pool your Lot No. 3 with Gulf's
Lot No. 4 for the drilling of an orthodox regular standard
location well?

A When I first called Gulf to ask if they would sign
waivers of objection to our location, Mr. Taylor, at that
time, said that they would like to join us in the drilling of
our well with the location left unspecified and I told him

then that it was very doubtful that we would want to do so,
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but we would consider it and 1 would let him know later. And
then when 1 called him the subsequent time and -when, previous
to my sécond call to him, I had seen Mr. Fluger. 1 told him
that, "No, we did not wish to join in the drilling of the
well either on the Sunray acreage or the Gulf acreage to the

west at a standard locatlion, but simply wanted vo drill on the

Sunray with the only unit dedicated, being Lot 3, to the well."
Q I see., If he should be granted this exception and

allowed to drill at a non-standard location on Lot 3, would

you now be willing Lo allow that Lot 4 will be forced pooled

with it?
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A No, sir. We would hotrbe willing to déwso.
Y I presume you have further testimony?
A Yes, sir.

MR. KASTLER: I don't have any other questions.
MR, NUTTER: Are there any questions of Mr. Huff?
REDIRECT LXAMINATION

BY Mit., KELLAHIN:

Q What reason would you not be willing to go along
with pooling Lot %4, Mr. Huff?

A Well, the principal reason would be we like the
location on the Sunray acreage. We think it is productive.
We think it will make a good well. VWe don't like the location
on the Gulf acreage. We think the Gulf acreage has an
excellent chance of heing non-productive. In other words, we
feel that we have the good acreage and that Gulf has the poor
acreage, in the event we did drill on the non-standard location
but had a pool forming the units of Lot 3 and 4 in Section 2.

Q Now, is that conclusion based on geological and
engineering testimony that will be offered later in this hearing

A Yes, sir, it is,

MR, KELLAHIN: Thati's all.
RECROSS EXAMINATION

BY MR. KASTLER:

Q Do you mean to imply in any way that Gulf is in bad
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faith in spdffzggvthe weii_zt has s:5££55:m6;“55¥ﬁﬁgjﬂ6, I

believe it is?

A No, Sir. Gulf has a perfect right to do sO. I

5 | don't think they are in bad faith at all.

9

ié Q Then you understand that that constitutes a portion
z

iz

Z i

w2 of a contiguous 80 acres 1in one single lease?

G o

g

83 A Right, correcl.

EE]

o <

DEPOSITIONS, HEARINGS, STATE MENTS, EXPERT TESTIMONY, DAILY COPY, CONVENTIONS

3y MR. KASTLLR: Thank you.
& MR, NULTER: Are there any further questions? The
oz
e
é: witness may be excused.
— %
=
as 2% (Witness excused.)
= 22
[} P
= z gé MR . KELLAHIN: I would like to call as our next
— 3 iz | witness, Mr. Pete Marianos.
o ¢ 8%
- % i

PETE MARIANOS, called as a witness on behalf of the
applicant, having been first duly sworn, was examined and
testified as follows:

DIRECT IXAMINATION

BY MR. KELLAHIN:

Q Would you state your name, please?
A Pete MarianoS.
Q How is that spelled, please?
_ A M—a-r-i=a-n-0-==S.
Q By whem are you employed, My . Marianos?

A Sunray DX 01l Company .




4 what is your posit e
A pistricti Land Manager.
Q And where are you located?
A Roswell, New Mexico.
Q In connectiopn with your position as bistrict Land

Manager in Roswell, New Mexico, is the area involved in the

application in the case now pefore the Commission under your

» ALBUQUERQUE, NEW MEXICO 87101
ALBUQUERQUE, NEW MEXICO 87108
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33 jurisdiction?
= %3 A Yes.
& £9
— g Q Do vou have anything to do with any efforts made to
a> o
o e— 0“ B
g; % obtain pooling of this acreage?
' .3
= go A on March 31st —— may I just tell you what --
= i
= g Q Yes. Put it in your own words.
> 28
- =& .
A Oon March 31st of this Yyear, I called Mr. Frank
Curtis of Gulf and asked him if Gulf would be willing to pool
our 50-acre tract together with a Gulf 40-acre tract to the

south.
Q Who is Mr. Frank Curtis?
A He is District Land Manager for Gulf 0il Corporationy
Q And where is he located?
_ A Roswell.
Q Roswell? Please proceed.
A He was unable to give me any sort of an answer and

suggested I write a jetter, which 1 did. I wrote a letter

e en e i e e R e —— e

%
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requesting substantially the same thing as in the telephone

conversation.

several days later 1 received 2 phone call from Mr.
Jack Cavanaugh who works under Mr. Curtis' gupervision of
Gulf, I believe, and he advised me that Gulf was unwilling to
pool the acreage. 1 then asked him if Gulf would consider

farming out the 40 acres to bunray and he advised me, no, that

Guif would not.

Q pid you ask him if Gulf would take a farmout from
Sunray?

A Yes, sir.

Q And what was the answer?

A No.

Q pid you ask that this be put in writing?

A Yes, sir.

Q What was your answer?

A The answer was that hc was busy at the time and

couldn't give me an answer to the letter.

MR, KELLAHIN: That's ail 1 have of this witness.

L]

MR. NUTTER: Are thexre any questions of Mr. Marianos

Mr. Kastler?
M. KASTLER: No.
MR, NUTTER: You may be excused.

(Witness excused. )

ey
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Mit. KELLAHIN: May Mr. Marianos be excused from the

hearing, at the present, at least?

MR. NUTTER: Mr. Kastler, do you suspect that you
will want to recall Mr. Marianos?

MR. KASTLER: No.

MR. NUTTER: You may be excused from the hearing.

MR. XKELLAHIN: I would like to call as our next

witness, Mr. Loulis Burleson.

LOUIS BURLESON, called as a witness on behalf of the

applicant, having been first duly sworn, was examined and
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g; testified as follows:

= A

oo DIRECT EXAMINATION

[

gg BY MR. KELLAHIN:

 — 2
Q Would you state your name, please?
A Louis Burleson.
Q Mr. Burleson, are you one of the applicants in the

Case before the Commission at this time?

A I am, sir.
Q And what is your business or profession?
A I am a geologist and a partner in Burleson and Huff,

dealing in o0il properties, mainly in New Mexico, but in West

Texas, and I live in Midland, Texas.

Q Have you ever testified before the 0il Conservation

Commission of New Mexico? J
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A I have not.

Q For the benefit of the j:xaminer, would you please

outline your education and experience as a geologist?
A 1 sraduated from the University of Texas in 1948 with

a B.S. degree in Geology and went to work for the Atlantic

Refining Company in Midland as a Junior geologist in the New
Mexico District Office. In 1948 1 was transferred to Roswell,

New Mexico as an assistant geologist. 1 worked there until

1954 and when they transferred me to Lake Charles, Louisiana,
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where I lasted for one year, I came back to Midland and went

to work as Chief Geologisi for Joseph I. O'Neal 0il Properties
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and had that job for five and a half years and quit Mr. O'Neal

and formed a partnership with Jack Huff who was employed by Mr.
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0'Neal as his landman and have been independent since 1959.
1 might say that our main area of interest in where
we have worked most has been in Southcast New Mexico because

this was the area that 1 was familiar with and worked for

Atlantic.

Q Did you do geological work in Southeastern New

Mexico for Atlantic?

A Yes, sir, 1 did.
Q And for Mr. O'Neal?
A Yes, sir, I did.

] And have you since formed a partnership with Mr.
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Fﬁﬁuff doing geological work in Southeastern New Mexico?
A Yes, sir, { have.
MR. KELLAHIN: We submit the witness' qualifications|.
MR. NUTTER: He is qualified.
Q (By Mr. Kellahin) Mr. Burleson, have you made a
study of the area involved in the application in Case 34957
A Yes, sir, 1 have.
Q First, just briefly, what was the nature of your
study? How did you approach this?
A This area is a complicated geological problem
province and I consider that the productiion in the North
Anderson Ranch produces in a reef margin, that is the lime

body that is on the margin of a reef development. This margin
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bhas reef characteristics to it and I think you should attack
this problem as you would any reef, in that it crosses time

lines and would thicken and thin in one -- to the east, say,
or to the north, and that you should, you should isopac ithis

margin to see where the thickest part is and then you should

see where the best porosity development is and try to stick
to the closesi area ol permeabilitly and porosity.
I have prepared three cross sections. One Jsopac

and one structure map on the north part covering the Norih

Anderson llanch Field. I concurred with the hearing before that

sel up this as a separate field from the Anderson Ranch in Lthat
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it is entirely dificrent from tiae wells to the south that

the sectiouns encounier.

4 Now, referring to what nas been marked as bExhibit

No. 2, is that one of the cross sections vou referred to?

A Yes, it is.
q Is that shown on the map txhibit No, 17
A Yes, sir. €ross Section M —~ this will be Cross

section BB prime and it goes from the -— I have some additional
copies of this cross section if you wonld like to see them.

It may be better if 1 just stand up ihere and talk f{rom the
cross section.

MR. K&LLAHIN: 1 believe il wounld.

A This is Cross scetlion BB Priwe. IL goes from the
TP and Gulf re-eniered this well, Lape Mills Unit No. 1,
south to the Humble BA State Nao, L, ito the Mobil S No. 1, and
to the Gulf State CLA No., 1.

I thipk we bhetter detine my units and what 1 am
going to countour oun and isopaecs sa thal everybody will
understand and have a clear undersianding of how I ‘am
attacking this problem,

First, the Gulf CLA No. 1 is, I consider a reef
well, that has reci development 1n i1t., This is a remnant or
part of a reef huoild—up that was put on testimony when they

separated Lhe Norih Anderson Hanch from the Anderson Ranch.
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Going to the north, and I think you cau readily see that
there is a great deal of difference in Lhis pay section of
this unit, which I call a reef mavein which is colored in red
going into this main reef build-up in the Gulf well.

I have also identilied Zone A which is, first,
vhich is a porous thin line that has had oil and shows in 1it,
that to wmy knowledge, no well has been completed in this zone
as yel in its f{ield.

The top of the nain reef margin, which is my map

horizon, will be defined as ithe [irst massive porous line
encountered in the section and this will -~ and this Unit will
always have the pay that is associdaied iy this areca and to
the wells to the cast in the North Anderson Ranch Pield.
The Lane Mills Unit was a dry hole, Humble was a dry hole,
Mobil was perforated in this zone as shown by the perforations.
The base of this reef margin is the top of the first massive
shale zone, and you can see how 1 have carried this across oan
the shale kicks on the Gamma-itay and sidal logs. And this
lime body or lime banks or whatever you want to call it,
comes in ¢raded into this reef development that is found in
the Gulf State CLA No. 1.

I think it is important when you are studying

reefs, to find out how thick this unit is, and from this log,

45}

which is an ES log, we have 105 feetl of what 1 recognize a
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in the (nmble well, we had

my main reetf marcin developmenti.

H ) .
% 122 feet; in the dMobil well, we have 114 feet and then again
v
H 1 don't recognize this unit asx vou can pick it as it is graded
> B,
Z Re . .
- 8§ o8 in tnis reef,
A
2 ;§ MR, NUTYER: Now, My, Hurleson, is it your
g 23
- ;R
e § ;?:g' contention at this point, that the ChA No. 1 would be in the
- I3
T ) w 5‘%
[ 2} 2 g3 )
f =285 old Arderson Hanch Pool?
«Z
= : .«
E"'" < = 1 e . . 4
R 33 THI WEIPTNEs5: 1 feel that Lt certainly is a great
i 8 33
& 2wl Cp e . . .
- -y deal different from this, but =— and this well also, if you
S 3
- . L
— % 3 will iook at Lhe map, it's pulled way down into the southeast
as E
= & i
= & G % corner of ihati forty, bui you should certainly have some
&
* . :i
oy z N . . .
a | 8% reef margin in the north part of that, because this should
e= I gg
T =
s < 5Q be real fast.
a>» ¢ =23
= & -F

MR, NUTTER: Now, accerding to your Exhibit Ne. 1,
the dotted line goes across there separating the North
Anderson Hanch and the Anderson Ranch and apparently then,
that line is a little bit too far south as far as the cross
section is concerned?

THI WITNESS: But it might be interesting that --
now, this was, this well I think has produced 200,000,
approximate, barrels of oil, so this is still a good well, or

was, unitil they temporarily abandoned 1it.

MiR. NUTTER: What pool did it produce it from?

THE WITNESS: This well produced was put in the
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North Anderson Ranch Field.

MR. NUTTER: Well, geographically it produced from
the North Anderson Ranch. Physically, do you think it
produced from the North Anderson Hauch or the Anderson Ranch?

THE WITNESS: If we define that the North Anderson
Ranch produces in my reef margin, then this well should have
been put in with the wells to the south.

Q (By Mr. Kellahin) The Mobil well is still
producing, is it not?

A Yes, sir. 1It's flowing with a thousand pounds on
the tubing and it's a top allowable well.

Q Now, the Gulf well, it has been temporarily
abandoned, is that correct?

A Yes, sir. 1t has.

Q Do you know, is there any essential difference in
the producing characteristics of the two wells as to GOR

water production, any other factors?

A I think our engineer will give some testimony along
that 1ine.

Q Does that complete your testimony on Exhibit
No. 2%

A Yes, sir, it does.

Q Referring to what has been marked as Exhibit No. 3,

would you identify that exhibit?
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A Exhibit No. 3 is a cross section AA Prime as
shown on Exhibit 1. It goes from the Tenneco Gulf State
No. 1 dry hole to the Mobil S. No. 1, to the Gulf State R
No. 1, to the Gulf State R No. 2.

This one again is just to show what I consider
the reef margin and show that it does have reef
characteristics to it and these three wells, on the right-
hand side, the Mobil, the Gulf and the State R No. 1 are
productive in this reef margin in this area. 1 pick
approximately 145 feet of reef margin in this well. In
this well 1 pick 128 feel of reef margin. In the Gulf State R
No. 1 I would have 128 feat. In the Mobil New Mexico S

No. 1 I recognize 114 feet of reef margin and in the
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Tenneco Gulf State B No. 1 dry holc to the west, I pick 76
feet of reef margin present. 1 think this cross section was
mainly done to show that the maximum reef margin development
occui's on the eastern part of this cross section in the
vicinity of the Gulf State R No. 2, and you have a thinning
= — to the west from 154 feet to 76 feet.

Q Now, referring to what has been marked as Exhibitl
No. 4 would you identify that exhibit, please?

A I think I have previously said that this reef

margin has reef characteristics to it, and then that it will

thin and thicken and will grade one direction to another and
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go up and down in a section, and I think it's important to
find out if we have a thick area to this or if it's a thin

area, or is it upniform; and when you are fighting these

2
Q
g
2
S
r 23
oo X 55 reefs one of the main tools is to have an isopac and this
o » Yo :
- z 5:_:
. % ;g isopac again shows this 154 feet of thickness in the Gulf
e E w3
. w z 2
o - wZ
se f 3w State R No. 2, and as we go to the east we thin out to the
e z IHO
G 3%
Tz §§ Tenneco well which had the thinnest reef margin development
_ % <3
oAy w o«
i; s %; of the reef margin. These picks in here are real hard to
o 3 g.;;
ii* § §§ come by because this reef margin is plunging as it goes to
~— = JE
— g e the east and the entire section wasn't drilled.
a £ XX
- — s Ox .
°E-’ e 5% It might be interesting to know that Mr. Stoltz's
a o
=C gg well in Section 341 tested oil and gas in this margin. I
= £ i
o] E N
o 1 3% haven't seen the log yvet, but it is a producer, this far down.
22 ¢ g3
Q Do you know the approximate depth at which the
Stoltz's well was completed? X
A They drillstem tested at approximately 10,200 to
285.
Q That completes your testimony?
A I might say one thing;as we move west from the

Mobil well our proposed location in Lot 3 should have
approximately 100 to 105 feet that a proposed -- location --

a well drilled in the Northwest of the Northwest should have

approximately 80 feet of reef margin in it.

Q Would that in your opinion be detrimental te the
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changes of completing a producing well based on tLhe geology?

A I would think that you would certainly want to be
in an area where you have the maximum unit, pay unit, although
this isn’t a permeability indication but it does show our

unit thins as we go to the west.

Q Now, referring to what has been marked as Exhibit

Ao
ARVE S HEN

i

No. 5, would you identify that exhibit, please?

* ALBUQUERQUE, NEW MEXICO 8710t
ALBUQUERQUE, NEW MEXICO 87108

A Exhibit 5 again is the same crecss section as the
one above, AA Prime, and encompasses the same wells, but on

this cross section I am using micrologs as the basis for tiais

cross section.

First, the three wells on the right-hand side, the

Mobil, the Gulf State H No. 1 and R. No. 2 are regular
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micrologs or microsuvveys and the pay thav I have -~ the
separation that I have colored will be in yellow on all these
logs. The Tenneco dry hole to the west is a proximity
microlog, and its separation will be on the left-hand column,
as I have colored a little bit of separation that occurred at
10,000 feet if you will notice. So we do have a little bit
different kind of log on the Gulf, on the Gulf State B No. 1
dry hole. I will equate then microlog separation to pay as

this is a -~ as all four of these logs are standard, same type

logs. In other words, on this dry hole we find ne separation

in this reef mavrgin. Going to the Mobil New Mexico State 3
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No. 1 we find 38 fcet of separation on the microlog as
colored 1in yellow.

In Gulf Siate R No. 1 we find the maximum
development of separalion if we equale this back to pay of
64 feet. And moving over to the Gulf State R No. 2 we find
34 feet of microlog geparation in this well. This CYOSS
section 1is showing that the maximum pay development in this
cross section occurs in the Gulf State R No. 1 with 64 feet
and thins as we £0 {o the westl, 1o the Mobil with 38 feet,
to the Tenneco well with no separation at all.

This would mean that our proposed location would
have less pay than the Mobil State S No. 1, and the location
in the Northwest of the Northeast could encounter some pay,
but it would be thin since the well drilled 1in this location
would offsect, 2 diagonal offset a dry hole to the
Northwest which did not have any separation on the microlog.

Y have tried to correlate these pay zones as they
come through and have numbered them A, B, C and D. When the
reef maxgin reefed up in the Gulf State R No. 2 its pay is
developed in the top, and it 1ooks like it has, Zone A would
go to the west and then would pinch pul as this margin thins
as we go on to the Guif well. the Pay B would be in the
upper part of the reef margin and occurs in the Gulf State R

No. 1 and occurs in the tGulf state R No. 2. 11 appears that

e e e T e e AT PP U T -
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the C zone, which 1 think will be the main pay zone to the

north, and in this area occurs in the State R No. 1 and in

the R No. 2. Then Unit D is a broken thin pay section that

is present in all Lhree of the wells.

Q Now, does that indicate to you, Mr. Burleson, that
a well drilled at the location proposed by Burleson and Huff

would possibly be productive from at least two pay zones?
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A Yes, sir, two units. I wouldn't call them pay

zones, but two streaks of permeability that would develop in

our reef margin.

Q And what is your conclusion as to a well drilled on

the Gulf acreage of Lot No. 4%

A A well drilled over here would be a diagonal offset

)
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to a dry hole which did not have any separation on the microlog
and would be further away from the largest build-up which
occurs in the State R No. 1. Also, [ think it's interesting
that the high structural well —-— Now, this reef margin
isn't a structural unit. The high structural well, say on
a G Shell is lhe Mobil well, and it has less pay than a
structural lower well which is the State R No. 1.

Q Would this appear to you o indicate that all of

the Gulf acreage in Lot No. 4 is productive?

A 1 would think that, as I have shown on this cross

section, they have a chance to encounter some kind of




as shown on ithis cross section.

Jevelopment in the unit €
Q Now referying to what has peen marked as ixhibit
No. 6, would Yyou identify that exhibit, plecase?
A kxhibit 6 is my structure map on the top of the
main reef margin which is again the top of the first massive

porous 1ime body which accurs in the section which is the

ERQUE, NEW MEXICO 87108

producing horizon in the North Anderson Ranch Field.

o ALBUQUERQUE, NEW MEXICO 87101

This map Shows that there are really two areas of

i3

A

production in the North Anderson Rapch Field proper. One

would be the production that occurs in the Gulf state R No. 1,

EAST ® PHONE 256-1294 & ALBUQUI

X 1092 ® PHONE 243.669

the Gulf State i No. 2 and the Mobil 3 No. 1, and this would

bhe wells that were O the plunging nose that occurs in the

top reef puild-up here in the Gulf State CLA No. 1, @S we
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go, we have north dip as W€ go down dip to this point. The
other production in the North Anderson panch occurs up on

the east flank of the anomalous area centersd around the T.P.
Lane Mills Unit, jocated in Sectlion 32.

I have shown a parrier on the dotted 1ine coming
across here which 1s based on engineering data which will be
presented jater to show the reservoir characteristics in this
part of the field are entirely different than the reservoir

characteristics to the wells to the north.

This map shows that our proposed jocatiion should

he lower than {he Gulf, Lddy Lea State No. 1 that is presently
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staked our‘E}llling which would be the Southeast of the

Northwest of Section 2; should be filal or approximately or
a few feet higher (o the Mobil S5 No. 1 and would be
approximately —-- and would be higher t(han the Gulf State R
No. 1 on this reef margin. Our proposed location out there
in Section 4 should run thirty to fTorily, thirty to thirty-
five feet long on this interpretaiion 1o our proposed well in
Lot 3.

MR, KELLAHIN: Were ixhibits 2 through 6 prepared
by you or under your supervision, Mr. Burleson?

A Yes, they were.

MR. KELLAHIN: We will offer in evidence Lixhibits
2 through 6.

M. NUTTER: Applicanti's Exhibits 2 through 6 will

be admitted in evidence,

(Whereupon, Applicant's LExhibits 2
through 6, admitted in evidence.)

Q (By Mr. Kellahin) Now, on the bhasis of your
testimony, Mr. Burleson, do you find quite a variation in the
pay as you move across this field?

A I think the cross section AA Prime shows that thers
is a variance of pay between the wells in this particular

segment of the North Anderson Ranch Field. By the way, these

are the three wells that are productive from Lhis segmeni or

south of the harrier as shown on my struclure map.
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Q Now, in your opinion based solely on your study
of the geology, would a well located on the Gulf acrcage to
the west be able fo drain the Burleson and luff acreage?

A Well, it should be structurally lower to the

—

acreage in Section 5 and, because il is a diagonal offset
to a dry hole which bad no microlog separation and no

permeability as a basis for permeability, I would say that a

well here would probably not drain the o0il under Lot 3.

Q Now, would the Lot 3 be subject fo drainage, in
your opinion, again bhased on your study of geology, by the
Gulf Well No. 1 presently drilling to the south of the

Burleson and Huff acreage?

A Yes, sir, [ think that the current, the well in the
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Southeast of the Northwest of Scction 2 should have a like
pay section or a similar pay section that we would encounter
in Lot 3, and it will be a little, some structurally higher
than our location so this well is in a prime position to
drain the, drain Lot 3.

% Vo you have anything further to add to your
testimony, Mr. Burleton?

A No, sir, 1 don't,

MR, KBELLAIIIN: Thatl completes the direct

examination of this wilness.

MR, NUTPTLR: Are Lhere any questions of Mr. Burlesgn?
J

i _
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CROS5 BXAMINATION

Y MR, RASTLIR:

Q Mr. Burleson, are you ¥Familiar with the drillstem
Lests that werce made in conjunction with the Tenneco Gulf
State B Well?y

A The drillstem test as shown on Cross Sectlion AA
Prime is marked on the cross seciion shows G.S5.T. 9890 +to
9921, open 90 minutes recovered 105 feet of slimy oil and gas
mud and 50 feeb of muddy oil. Initiatl shut-in pressure 3220

flowing pressure 63 to 65 pounds, and the final shui-in was

3507.

Q In other words, it discloscd the presence of some
hydrocasbons?

A Yes, il did,.

Q And that seems to dispute your conclusion that

there is no porosity in that well or in the area of that
well, isn't that correct?

A Well, I don't think I nse the term porosiiyv. I
use the term that 1 am going to equate, for this cross
section here, microlog permeabilitly as a basis for pay, and
if you notice 1 extend this unit over and Lied it into this
well because there is somec slight indication from thesc
pressures that this well may be tied into this unit.

Q Okay, but you are actually taking a hypothetical
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fael and saying thal thai has predominence over actual

presence of some hydrocarbons®

A Well, but I don’i{ quite understand what you mean.
Because there is no mierolog separation.

Q Yes.

A Well, I have to use a criteria and 1 think it's

the basis for the oil field and this is a good tool, in reef

body, that you certainly need some kind of a good permeability

e e d

to have a producer. I consider this as a dry hole.
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— Q You believe lhat acreage that that well is drilled
ad

s on is thoroughly condemned?

=

= A Yes, sir. I do.

=

e Q And vet you bought thal as a portion of a 200 acre
ao

B

lease just recently?

A Yes. We paid a minimum price for this and this
acreage was put into the unit. We really only wanted the
acreage that lies -- if we could have bought just what
acreage we wanted we would have hought this 40-acre tract
here, but as the land sale came up they put this unit and
this as a partial in that tract.

Q Now, thati Southeasi Southeast of Section 32 is

also covered hy dry hole, is it not?

A Yes, sir, it is.

Q bDid you testify that there was any pay seciion in
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the area of that well?

A I have this log. Humble ran pipe and tested this
and the purse and the produciion tests are noted on this
cross section in the logs. They were not abie to complete
a well although they did have some good shows in it and
produced, swabbed three barrels of oil and 72 harrels of
water in this upper A segment and then down in the main reef
margin they swabhed six barrels of oil and 40 barrels of
load water. This section did show on the sonic log some six,
several streaks that had from up te six per cent porosity in
it, but this well was not completed as a producer.

Q Now, Mr. Burleson, you testified that the acreage
you were more interesied in rather than the acreage condemned
by the Tenneco A B or Gulf B well was the acreage which would
be described as Southeast of the Southwest of Section 32, is
that correct?

A Just a moment ago, that this would, this does have
for a little bit the common boundary with our well. Also, we
only, as previous testimony has shown, we only had this 50~
acre tract and we really would have liked 1o have had some
other acreage (o0 go with our deal and this was open so we
picked this land up and this is the way the State Land Office
put it up that we were required to bid on this 160 on this

tract. I personalily like this 40 better than the rest of this




rw‘I think my structure map shows that I think this 40 here

is a little bit higher than this.

Q Based on the predominance of the data you have
used in your calculations, that is almost identical in
position and its possibilities of having any reef margin is
almost identical with Gulf's Lot /4, is it not? Immediately

north of Gulf's Lot 47

* ALBUQUERQUE, NEW MEXICO 87100
ALBUQUERQUE, NEW MEXICO 87108

A Well, there are some strange ihings as I think 1

firsi said that this reef margin, 1n trying to answer all the

IR

problems involved, are hard to do, and hard to say that here

is a well that's a dry hole and yet it's as high as some of

these producers to the east. In other words, this well is

probably in the area of our, of our barrier that comes through
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there which would show just exactly the exact location of

that barrier, we are nol sure, which would, I think, would
account for why this is a dry hole.

Q You helieve, had the well been located somewhere
else on that same 40 acres, that it wouldn't have been a dry

hole?

A I personally think if Humble had drilled this down

in this corner or this corner, they might have had a chance

for a well.

Q You also believe that had Gulf's C, CLA well, had

it been located somewhere else on its 40 acres, it might have
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encountered far better production than it dida?

A No, I'm not going to say far better production
because this has been a good well, although it has not
performed like the Mobil or the Gulf State R No. 1, but this

well I feel definitely is a reef well and although I have,

NEW MEXICO 87101

CNE 256-1294 & ALBUQUERQUE, NEW MEXICO 87108

Gulf has never released anything to the log service other
than the Gamma Ray Neutron. 1 have never seen an electric log

on this well so my entire interpretation is going to have to

be based on this Gamma Ray.
MR. KASTLER: I believe that's all.

CROSS IXAMINATION

)
DEPOSITIONS, HEARINGS, STATE MENTS, EXPERT TESTIMONY. DALY COPY, CONYENTIONS
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Q Mr., Burleson, now on your cross section, Exhibit
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No. 5 there, you show these pays A, B, C and D, and you show
the amount of separation, microlog separaition, that each one
of those wells has. How would yvou account for the fact of th?

three wells on the right, the one that has the least separatign

had the biggest initial potential and the one that had the

most separation had the smallest potential? 1Isn't the

separation an indication of permeability and porosity?
A Yes, sir, It is. But wouldn't it, to go back

and equate that and say how have these wells done, and how

has the production history on these wells performed, and

the production history today, the Gulf State R No. 1 which
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. had ;;;‘ﬁ;;;;;gwg;g;nt of"micrologmgeparation in pay has ]
g produced morec oil than either the Mobil or the State I No. 1.
g Q Is it the only one of the three that's a top
o : gg allowable well?
N § gg A No, sir. The Mobile State S No. 1 is a top
o g 3
ii é §§ allowable well. The Gulf State R No., 2 1is producing about
5 =8
< g gg 8 per cent,John? It has a real high cut of water. John
... 31 2=
,?; s é; will have those figures, but 1 believe in the range of, say
~§;‘ g gé 60 to 70 per cent water.
;g g‘ é; Q What is the cumulative production history of those
.gg g g% three wells? Do you happen to know that?
jé; ; %é A The Mobil 5 has approximately 450,000 barrels of oill,
E; g g% and the Gulf State R No. 1, which was drilled at approximately
as ¢ g
= 5 =X

the same time has 500,000, and the Guli State R No. 2 which
was drilled I think three or four years later has approximately

225,000 barrels of oil.

MR. PORTER: You say that G.L.A. 1 has about 200,0007

THEE WITNESS: Yes, right, this well has
approximately 200,000 barrels of oil.

Mit. POHTER: 1 see.

A This well came in making the water.

MR. KELLAHIN: Which well are you referring to?

THE WITNESS: IExcuse me, the Gulf State R No., 2

came in making a high cut of water and I think it counts that
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4 walter may be coming or is suggestied from this cross section tth J
o
g the water may be coming from this upper A Unit that is not ‘ ]
z 1
S :
g present in these wells.
x Es
. & 3% Q (By Mr. Nutter) It is perforated a little bit in
o g §g
) i zg the B Unit, however, is it not?
o g 43z
o e 4z . .
= & 3w A Yes, it 1is.
- I «
o3 w gg
- [ 2 L.
¢ z 28 MR. NUTTER: Are there any other questions of Mr.
exe 30033
T < = ®
— 5 33 Burleson? He may be excused.
PP i
e Zz w o i
£x = 2w (Witness excused.)
N
— £ %2 MR. KALLAHIN: Our next witness is Mr. John
a 2 532
‘= § 2
= & E Yuronka.
3 5 :g
as 5 8% JOHN YURONKA, called as a witness on behalf of the
= I :f
o 3 2% applicant, having first been duly sworn, was examined and
a» Y gg
== &5 =
testified as follows:

DIRECT EXAMINATION

BY MR. KELLAHIN:

Q Would you state your name, please?

A John Yuronka.

Q What business are you engaged in,Mr. Yuronka?
A I am in the consulting petroleum engineering

Q Where are you located?

A Midland, Texas.

Q Have you testified before the 0il Conservation
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Commission of New Mexico and made »our qualifications a
natter of record here?
A Yes, sir.
MR. KELLAHIN: Are the wilnesses' qualifications
acceptable?
MR. NUTTER: Yes, sir, they are.
Q (By Mr. Kellahin) Mr. Yuronka, in connection
with your work as an independeni consultant, have you done any
work for Burleson and Hnff in the areas invelved in the

application now before the Commission?

A Yes, sir, 1 have.
Q What did you do in that connection?
A I ran some production decline curves on the wells

in the immediate vicinity of the Burleson and Huff Tract
and production decline curves were sent water versus time and
bottom hole pressure versus cumulative production.
(Whereupon, Applicant's Exhibits
7 through 14 were marked for
identification. )
Q Now, referring to what has been marked as Exhibit
No. 7, would you identify that exhibit and discuss the
information snown on it.
A Exhibit No., 7 is a production decline curve on the

Mobil New Mexico State S Well No. 1. This well 1is one

located lsast of the Burleson and Huff well. The well has
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produced at the allowahle allocated to it cver since its
completion. The well is presenily flowing at a thousand
pounds flowing pressure, tubing pressurc. AS You can see
from the gas plotted as marked on the production decline curve)|
the gas production on this well, the casing head gas
production has been relatively constant and has averaged
approximately 1600 throughout the producing life of the well.
The cumulative production for this well, as of

November 1, is approximately 450,000 barrels of oil.

Q Now, referring to what has been marvked as Exhibit
No. 8, would you identify that exhibit?

A txhibit No. 8 is per cent water versus time on the
Mobil Well, New Mexico State 5 Well No, 1. As you can see

on this well, the first o0il production shown was in March of

this year, and as of the last month recorded and shown on this

curve, October, the water production is only eight per cent.

Q That is quite recent development, too, is it not?

The production of water?

A Yes, it has just occurred since March of this year.

Q Now, referring to what has been marked as kxhibit

No. Y, would you identify that exhibit?

A Exhibit No. 9 is a production decline curve on Gulf

0il Corporation's Lea R. State Well No. 1. This well is

iwo locations east of the Burleson and Huff Tract, The well,
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as you can see, has been top allowable since its completion

until June of this year when 1 helieve ithe well was put on

artificial 1ift. If I may, just for simplicity's sake here,

I would like to submit Exhibit No. 10 which is per cent
water versus time on this well and we can discuss both of

them at the same time,

As you can see, the water production on this Gulf

& ALBUQUERQUE, NEW MEXICO 87100
ALBUQUERQUE, NEW MEXICO 87108

DEPOSITIONS, HEARINGS, STATE MENTS, EXPERT TESTIMONY, DAILY COMY, CONVENTIONS

- $z 0il Corporation's Lea R State Well No. 1 has been somewhat
o Zu erratic since its completion in June of '58. \ater
SACHT
— g5 production first occurred in June of '64, which was eight
a> o
“as Sy . . .
g; qg per cent. This eight pexr cent held for approximately a year
] .3
a 82 with a gradual increase as of about the end of lasi yvear.
 p— _Z_ .,2
= : i . : .
es < 2% The well was up to per cent water production of thirty-three

per cent and has just recently gone up to thirty~nine per

cent.

If you will refer back to your production curve,

you will note that approximately the time this thirty-nine

per cent water production occurred is when the well began to
exhibit a decline in its production and the latesi production
is approximately 1950. I can give you the exact amount here,
1970 barrels of oil for the month of Septiember.

I would like to point out several things in

regard to ixhibif No. 9, the production decline curve. The

average GOR for this well has been approximately 1406, It
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started off at about 1300 and is now up to_élOO. The
cumulative production is now up to 2100. The cumulative
production as of 11/1/66 is 515,000 barrels of oil.
These are the two besti wells in the field and
can he, by referring to Exhibhit 5, is that the one that
shows the separation of zones?
MR. NUTTER: Right.

A That cross section was showed that these wells
that we have just discussed here, the Mobil and Gulf Lea
State No. 2 have the greater amount of separation on the
microlog.

Q What does this indicate as to the producing

mechanisms in this particular area?

A This would indicate a possible watecr drive reservoirx

which I will go into detail on jusi a little later.

Q Now, have you examined the producing characteristicd

of any of the other wells in the arca?
A Yes, sir. I have not drawn curves -- well, I've
drawn curves but [ do not have them for submittal at this

time; if the Commission wonld care for them, why 1 would

be only too happy 1o do so. I have drawn a production decline

curve in water, per cent water versus {ime on the Gulf Stad
Cl.A No. 1 which is in the Southwest of the Northeast. I

have drawn the samc two curves for the Gulf Lea State Vell
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No. 2, and I have also drawn the same curve for Union sState

The Union sState A Well No. 1 is the diagonal

A Well No. 1.
Northeasi offset to the Mobhil Tract.

Just briefly the Gulf sState CLA No. 1 was completed

in June of '58. The well was apparently a limited capacity

well within a very few months after its completion. The

been excessive on the well and cumulative

GOR has ncver

productiion on abandonment in '65 was 196,000 barrels of oil.

versus time

In regard to water curve ver cent water
the first six months of the well's 1ife, there was not wateyr
reported then Tor ihc next three or four months, we had

about five or six per cent, then it shot up to thirty per

cent and produced at approximately 40 ner cent for two years,

then the wasger production went over eighty per cernt and

finally, of course, eventuaily the one hundred per cent
upon ahandonment.
The Gulf Lea L. State Vell No. 2, the

produciion has been fairly stable on this well since its

completion in April of 1962. The GOR has not been excessive,

the cumulative production, as ol Noveumher the ist, 19606 was

236,000 barrels of oil. This well within three months aftexr

its completion jwnped up to 55 per eent water and held at

this rate for appxeoimatcly two yeavs. The well 1s now

per eent watexr of about 835 pev

producing at a rate of aboul,
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cent. Now, 1 might add that while this well was producing thi%
55 per cent water veported, it was at i(his stahilized productipn
rate which would be the top allowable.

Now, in regard io the Uanion sState A Well No. 1,
this is a well, if you will note on the kxhibit 6, I believe
it was prepared by Mr., Burleson. It is the well, just on tihe
other side of the barrier as shown by him on bhis stiructiure
This well, as L mentioned, is the diagonal Northeast

map.

offset to the Mobil VWecll. It was comnpleted in Novembexr

of '60. It apparcntly —-— il just exhibits different

characteristics than the wells to the south., It started off

with a GOR of approximately 1400; it is now ovexr 3,000, The
cumulative production as of November is 262,000.

The water production on this well, the grzat influex
of water occurred in the beginning in 1965 and the well is
now producing over 75 per cent water. Those arc the curves
that I have prepared that I will now, if the Commission would
desire a copy of these curves we would be only too happy to
present it to them.

MR. NUDTiéR: Probably wouldn't huri to have them
since you have referred fto all of those statistics.

THE WITNESS:  Okay.

Q (By Mr. Kellahin) Now, in connection with the

Union State A Well No., i, you stated that has different J




/}3

Do you draw any conclusion as

producing characteristics.

to any basic differcnce in the reservoir on the basis of this?

@
z
Q
z
5
z
1
§ A Before I go into detail on this, I would like ta .
: g
<. 2 §§ suhmit some other curves and you can have three or four of
L= » Y0
— z 52 ' 3
.2 ;§ them and we can look atl all of them at the same time, and I
‘= E 3s think it will be easier for all of us to understand it in the
& 2
A <] ¢S . .
ez 28 discussion.
Y R
PR — - P . N
= = $3 I have drawn a production decline curve for the
- ;e s
o= 8 3
= 2 Zu Union's North Anderson Ranch Unit Vell No. 1. This well ig twp
k) I
S
— 2 8 locations north of the Union State A Well No. 1. This
a 2 Z3 .
== 4 9 )
E; g % particular well was completed in --
o ._':
L} ¢ <
S Z : Z 130 . .
as - gg MR, PORTER: Are you going to refler to it as an
= ¢ i
R — 5 2y sy . N s .
e < EE exhibit? That is lexhibit No. 11, is that correct?
= ¢ g

Mit. KASTLER: Yes.

TIIjs WITNESS: Yes.

A Let me—=— I will also present as exhibit, a hottom
hole pressure versus cumulative curve on Mobil New Mexico

State S Well No. 1.
Q That is lxhibit No. 12, is that correct?

A Yes, sir. I will also present an exhibit, Union

0il Company North Anderson Ranch Unit VWell No. 1 pottom hole

pressure versus cumilative.

Q That is isxhibit No. 13?

A And also as ixhibit 14, I will present bottom hole
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pressure versus cunulative on Union 0il Company State A Well
No. 1.

In regard to the production decline curve on the
Union North Anderson Ranch Unit Well No. 1, this weil is the
best well in the North Anderson Ranch Volfcamp Pool, other
than the Mohil New Mexico State S5 and the Gulf State R Well
No. 1. As of the first of November, it has produced 340,000
barrels of oil. This well makes no water at the present time.
As you can sce, the GOR staried at approximately 1500 and is
now over 4,000. The curve, the well is also beginning to
exhibit a decline, it has ihe characteristics of a typical
solution gas drive reservoir well.

Now, in regard to our bottom hole pressure versus
cumulative curves, if you will note ixhibit 12, Mobil New
Nexico State S Well No. 1, these are bottom hole pressures
taken on the Mobil State S Well No. 1. I have drawn a minimum
and a maximum. The minimum as you can see to the extreme
right end of the paper, goes down to 400 pounds which gives
the well a million and a half barrels of oil. If you take the
maximum, why you are only down to about 2600 pounds and you
have recovered a million and a half barrels ¢f oil. Now, we
know in a water drive reservoir that usually, or invariably
a well will water out before it will recover these types of

reserves. Dut in looking at this curve as compared to the two
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union wells it is quite apparent that you are dealing with a

little different type of reservoixr bhecause of the pressures

involved.

I{ you —— both union wells, if you decline your bott%m

~y

hole pressure versus cumulative, you come up with approximatel)
450,000 barrels of oil. This certainly is quite contrary to
the botitom hole pressure as shown in the Mobil New Mexico
State S Well No. 1.

Now, in regard to several things, it would be
apparent from the information we have here that from this

barrier south to the dividing lire it would be apparently, that

from this barrier on down to the dividing line shown for the
North Anderson Ranch Wolfcamp aud Anderson Ranch Wolfcamp Pool
we have a little different type of reservoir as compared to
the northern portion of the North Anderson Ranch Wolfcamp Pool;

And the water encroachment from the information we

have at the present time, would appear to be coming from the
south and the east, from the production history that is
apparent in the wells we have. Just taking into accounti his
Mobil Well which is the New Mexico State S, the ahandoned
Gulf State CLA No. 1 and the two wells on Gulf's Lea R
State No. 1, we come up with a cumulative production to
November the 1st of this year of 1.7 million barrels of oil.

Consequently, we go to the point in regard to
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reserves.
wells and allocating 350,000 barre

This is as 1 say, {he cumulative P
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of the Gulf wells?

A No, sir. In regard Lo
and the boundary 1ine hetween the

any other hottom hole pressurc his

well.
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Q Now, in your conversion

Yuronka, is that to the north of 1

have a water drive reservoir. Is
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presented here as testimony, this
indication as far as we are concer
Q Now, you stated the res
have made on the Burleson and Huff
it economical to drill on this tra
producing 0oil on a 50-acre unit?
A Yes, sir.

previously, T think the Burleson a

oil.

- - S e

e
I am taking the arithma

Q Do you have any botiom hole pressure history on any

A From the information that we have, that 1 have

In regard to economics, as I mentioned

jocation shown would produce approximately 350,000 barrels of

PAGE 6
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cic averages of these four
is of oil to this tract.

roduction as to date.

+the area between the barrier
two pools, we do not have

tory other than the Mobil

as to this barrier, Mr.

he bharvrier you have a

solution drive reservoir and to the south of the harrier you

this correct?

would be a very shrong

ned, yes, sir.

erved calculation that you
tract in your opion, 1is

ct for the purpose of

nd Huff well in the

The estimated cost of a completed well into the tanks
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with artificial 1ift is #150,000. This is a 75 per cent

lease so if you take the 350,000, multiply it by 75 per

cent lease and 32.00 a barrel, you can come uplwith 525,000,
divide this by the one Tifty that it would cost for the well
and you come out with the ratio of income to investment of

3.5 to 1.

Q Now, you heard Mr. Hufi's testimony in connection

with Exhibit Neo. 1, did you not, in Tegard to the units

that have been formed surrounding the Burleson and Huff
acreage?

A Yes, sir.,

Q And it would appear then that the only acreage
that could be pooled with the Burléson and Huff acreage is
the Gulf Lot No. 4 to the west?

A Yes, sir.

Q Do you have an opinion as to the feasibility of
such a pooling from the engineering point of view?

A Perhaps what I should do, is, in order to reccap
all of the technical testimony presented -~ the evidence we
have herec would indicate that from the barrier on south, as
mentioned Previously, we have a different type reservoir from
the barrier on south to the dividing linc between the North
Anderson Ranch Wolfcamp Pool and the Anderson Ranch Wolfcuamp

Pool itself. 1I% would appear from the production history we
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have, plus the pottom hole pressure of Lhe onc well that is

available in here that it would appear {0 be a water drive
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reservoir and not a solution gas drive rescrvoir.

Now, under the presenily existing pool rules south

of the coumon boundary line from hetweerl fownship 15 South
and 16 South the locations as called for in the pool rules
say a well should be either in the goutheast guartexr or the
Northwest gquarter of a Governmental quarter section. Nov,

we feel that if a well were drilled in this Northwesh quarier
of the Northwest quarter the correlative rights of Burleson
and Huff would be violated to this extent. We have shown here

a thinning of a pay of the reef margin as detected by Mr.

Burleson coming to the cast.

MR . NUTTHER: Coming to the west?

THiE WITNLSS: pardon me, to the west.
A We know that from what we have scen here that as yo+

come to the west 1t gradually becones thinner; the pay will,
of course, change as you get into a thinner section. Ve feel
that if a well were drilled in the Northwest quarter it would
certainly not come.anywhere close to producing the amount of

oil that the Burleson and Huff tract —— Burleson and Huif

location well would produce.

Also in order to affirm this further, may I make

this one additional statement? As we g0 west, we also
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approach this possible barrier. Ve do not have enough
control, there is not enough control geologically to indicate
what direction this barrier possibly might go but we do know
thalt from the production history of these wells that there is
a variauce. Now, we come down to the variance of pay that
exists which 1s in ixhibit 5 on microlog separation. It
would be apparent that the amount of a pay that would be
acquired by Mr. Burleson -—- that would be encountered by Mr.
Burleson's interpretation would be a very slim, very thin

pay as compared to a location to the well in their location.

I would like to point out one thing in regard to th
particular cross seciion. You can note the variance zone
here. This variance is not from eighty acres to eighty acres.
It's from forty acres to forty acres from here to here to
here. Now, if a variance, such a variance can occur in forty
acres we feel i1 would be at least the same, perhaps even
greater on an eighty acre spacing.

Now, in regard to interprctation here if any well
could drain the Burleson and Huff tract, even with the
variances of pay that occurs from forty-acre location to forty
acre location, probably the well most apt to do it would be th
Gulf well, Now, we do know and no one I'm sure will argue
the fact there has been some drainage from the Burleson and

Huff's tract over to the Mobil location. Now, in regard to,

]

W
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of course,

MR,

proposed well?

THE

is the ——

MRE.

THE

MR.

THE

MR,

THE

PORTiM

WITNESS:

KASTLER:

WITNESS:

KASTLER:

WITNESS:

KASTLER:

WITNESS:

in regard to the Gulf well, I might add that --

You are talking about the Gulf

Yes, the proposed Gulf location which

kddy State No. 1.

NCTA No. 1.

And it is now drilling?
It is drilling.
Yes.

Well, fine. This well is located as

close as possible to the boundaries to the -~ as they can get
to the corner of that lease line and this could be some
indication that thev might not exactly be sold on some of the

acreage oult here as far as drilling location is concerned.

Now, as far as drilling an unnecessary well,

to 1 on your money.

presented in my reserve.

Burieson and Huff do not feel that this is an econonic

waste or this is the drilling of an unnecessary well as
Ve are talking about approximately 3.5
On the allowable you are talking about
approximately a twelve~month pay out at top allowable and,

the reserves that we have presented will substantiat
the drilling of a well on that tract. As stated by Mr. Huff,

the only thing they request is the right to drill a well on ‘thef

W
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tract and be allocated the allowable as prescribed or as

requested in their application.
Q (By Mr. Kellahin) Were Lxhibits 7 through 14
prepared by you or under your supcrvision?
A Yes, sir, they were.
MR. KELLAHIN: At this time 1 offer in evidence
Exhibits 7 through 14 conclusively.

MR, NUTTER: Applicant's Bxhibits 7 through 14 will

be admitted in evidence.

(Whereupon, Applicant's Exhibits 7
through 14 admitted in evidence.)

Q {By Mr. Xellahin) Mr. Huronka, in your opinion,
is it necessary for Burleson and Hufif to drill as they propose

in this application in order to protect their correlative

rights?
A Yes, sir.
Q In your opinion, would their correlative rights be

violated were they not permitied?

A Yes, sir.

Q Will they violate the correlative rights of offset
operators by drilling and producing a well at this proposed
location in your opinion?

A No, sir,.

Q Dedicated 50 acres to the well?
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A No, sir.

n

Mit, KBLLAHIN: That's alil I have on direet
examination.

R}

M. NUTTER: We will vecess ifite hearing uniil 1:50 .

e
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at which tirme the wiitness will be subliec! {o cross examination|

AFTERNOON 545 510N

2l
8,

SETV

Case 3495 (contiauned)

35 in the hearing will come to

e

M. NUTYER: Case 34

I
Y
>

order, please. My. Yuronka is on the stand. He has jusy

finished his divect testimony. Does anyone lave any guestions
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&
) of him? Mr. Kastler.
} S
a>
‘as CROSS FXAMINATION
E -
= BY MR. KASTLER:
as
= Q Mr. Yuronka, vyou have concluded ithat it was
T
o i
_:g economical to drill on a 50-acre lraci, heing Lot 3. Do you

nave the same conclusion with respece to Lot Number 4 of

Section 2, 16, 329

A I wouldn't invest my wmoney in the well.
Q Good. Now, have you testified —— I don't believe

vou were directly asked the question of whether, in your
opinion, this apprlication was in the interest of prevenlioun of

waste.

A Well, I don't know if the application has that or not.
Q However, you have testified thal it was economical

to drill on the 50 acres heing in Lot 37

A Yes, siv.

Q And for that testimony, your siatement was that,
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F]Jxexwafor(a, this application would not resnlt in driltine of ;)HVW

unnecessary well?

A Yes, sir.
Q But had you considered the faci that ihis might
= either result in ithe ereation of a waste i{ Lot Nunber X -

remains undrilled because it is economically unfeasible to

7

drill in Lot Number 29

A I don't quite understand vonr question and if I

don't answer it quite yight, why, vou can --
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3 Q All right.
o A You're sayvins here that the well on Lot Nnmber 3 is
Tnm—
as
‘as an unnecessary well as far as Gulf is concerned?
=
1 - N . “ .
S Q No, no. Yhat I am saying is, if you say that yon atge
a>
= confining your interesi alone to darilling ihe one-half of the
<
4:; proration unit, that it's most logical to create for the drilling?
A Yes, sir.
Q If you are going to confine it alone to drilling on

Lot 3, then your conclusion that this application doesn't
result in the drilling of unnecessary wells is not guite

accurate because you must also take into consideration that it
sould render the drilling of an unnecessary well to condemn

Lot Number 4.

A Well, if you drilled a well on Lot Number 4, thouth

you could go aheazd and if Gnltf felt that location was

productive, they could go ahead and drili thati location and

they have some acre~gze to the west that they could dedicate.
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to it, so they would noi be hurtiuu as far as allowable Is
concerned.

Q Do you know of any instances in which the 0il
Conservation Commission in recent years has cranied a prorat

unit across a section line?

was approved. Now, I'm not sure. I would have to --— 1t was
back in a gas, in a Jalmat Gas proration unit, possibly, I
don't know.

Q In the Jalmat Gas case, you might recollect thev
was a Gulf well that has, I think,160 acres dedicated to it,
or 640, and it crosses four scction lines, but that was done
long ago. It wasn't confirmed or ii wasn't created at that

Jalmat Gas hearing that 1 believe you had reference to.

section lines, whether it's a gas or o0il well, the unit has
been created.

Q And that was done only long, long ago.

A Well, rezardless of the ¢ime, as far as I'm
concerned, it was done.

Q Do you bhelieve that the Tindings and conclusions
that you have recached by making vour curve analyses, your
cumulative production and water prodnction, gas—olil ratio

analyses actually have a single thing to do with condemning
L

ion

A I may be wrong, but I think 1 testified in one that

e

A But there has heen a unit created that has crossed

the
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possiﬁility o£ produétion iﬁubéf Numﬁéévé? }

A My testimony in regard (o my curves, as far .«s the é

curves 1 presented, all that -- to me, all they pres .*-d was |

;
the possibility that you might have a water-drive reservoir |
in that area.

Q Yes.

A Mr. Rurleson, I believe, is the one that put on a
cross section and testified in regard to the productivity of
Lot Number 4. Now, the statement I made was the fact that
since the section is thinning --

W Assuming that Mr. Burleson testified --

A Well, 1 am assuming -- well, I am assuming that Mr.
Burleson's testimony is correct.

Q Yes.

A I feel that he is probably as well versed as anyone

else and I'm sure there might be a iittle difference of

opinion, bui nevertheless, his interpretation is such that it
is thinning. This is a general geological concept, I believe.
Mr. Burleson, I think, can testify to this that this is a
general geological concept as far as that pay thinning as you
go to the west.

Q But that's not the bhest testimony. That is on hearsay.

You have heard him testify to that?

A No, sir. No, sir, 1 haven't heard him -- I don't




17 ~5 " think he testified to that.
3495 5
- £ Q Oh, I see. low does he reach a conclusion?
z
Q
A
é A As far as -- this is a general geological concept
— L]
Q
- % Eg that I think this is -- I believe that the Lazy J Pool
g Z3 possibly conforms to this situation.
- 2 Z
2 gy
£ §§ Q The concept is in words of an ordinary lawyer that
= 38
§ .2 you try and stay away from a dry hole, isn't that correct?
£ o3
s g8 A Right.
z Eg Q But it's nothing more than that, is 1it?
x e X
o £ g A No, sir.
a £ 33
E; g g§ Q And Mr. Burleson did testify that he has encountered
a -]
' . *%
> : ogd thickening and Llhinning —-
= I :f
= = §§ A That's right.
@ ¢ g3
- — | s =g . . .

Q -— in this reservoir very much so?

A Yes, sir.

Q And there is no direct evidence and there can't be
until you have actually proven this with a drilling bit of
whether or not Lot 4 is capable of production.

- A I agree with you 100 per cent on that, sir.

v) And in case Number 2507, which was heard sometime in
1962, and resulted in the creation of a special pool, the 4
North Anderson Ranch Wolfcamp Pool and special pool rules
found as the finding of fact that one well would drill in
excess of 80 acres, did it not¥




1 -6 g I A That was the ~- that was the conclusion reached at
3495 2
- g that time, yes, sir.
8
H Q 1 beg your pardon. 1 meant drain.
: 8
g %e A Yes, sir.
| gé MR. KASTLER: [ believe thai's aii.
2 [< e
- :g
E s¢ CHOSS BEXAMINATION
iogg
z °*°3 BY MK. NUITER:
¥ o e
5 %% § Mr. Yuronka, is there anything, as far as the
= ¥z reservoir fluid characters to indicate that there is any
x e X
x o
— g E; difference in the south half, below this barrier in the
D = 9ox
[— > “3“
= £ %% north half --
Q
. .2
e, 3 ;s Z .
a> 5 gg A No, sir,
= I .z
T = <} . . .
s I iz Q Are the filuid characteristics —-
a U gz
= » =z
A No bottom hole samples or anything of that sort was

run. The only thing we have to base it on is the bottom hole

Pressures.
Q And it you take a north-south cross section, there is
no evidence, geologicallv, of any change or difference
between the north half and the south half?
A No, sir.
Q It's only on these Bas-oil ratios and the bottom hole
Pressure decline and on the water jesg—-

A Yes, sir.

Q == that you find these differcnces?
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1 -7 ) MIL. PORTER: No gravity difference?
3495 s
- THE WITNESS: No, sir, not any waterial difference.
z
o
o
5 Q (By Mr. Nutter) Have you calculaled under the
(v
(o]
g %3 special formula which is presented in the rules for the North
» EE -
§ Zz Anderson Ranch Wolfcamp what the maximum allowable for a 50.3
- I~ 4
g g
= §§ acre unit is under some normal unit allowable?
5 33
2 2 A Under Rule 3, the allowable for that, for the
z o .
§ §§ Burleson and Huff 50.3 acre tract would be 202 barreis of oil
g % per day.
¢ -8
. £ 2’ Q And what normal unit allowable were you using there?
= o3
g; g g§ A I was basing it on 50 barrels of oil per day, as the
' . %
3> % g& | basic unit allowable.
<~ = % Q What would the allowable for an 80 acre unit be?
L o2g
=3 % =g .
A Let's see. 189 -- it would be 239.
Q So this well would have 202 barrels as compared with

239, Now, the other three wells that are in this same tier
of lots are approximateiy -- well, I guess that one well, that

Gulf well to the east has a full two units dedicated to it,

doesn't it?

A Yes, sir.
Q 0f approximately 100 acres dedicated to 1t?
A No. I would believe this would be -- 1 believe --

is this the uniti you're talking about?

Q No. The green oune ihere.

l o
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— - S .
A The green one? Yes, sir, 1 would think that that

would be approximately 100 acres.

Q And thepn the blue one there is approximately 90 acres?®
A That would be about 90 acres, yes, sir.
Q And the Mobil well has about the same acreage that

your proposed well has?

A Yes, sir.
Q Abouti 507
A Yes, sir.

MR. NUTTER: Are there any other questions of Mr.
Yuronka ? He may be excused.
(Witness excused. )

Mit. NUTTER: Do you have anything further, Mr.
Kellahin?

Mi. KELLAHIN: No, I belicve that is all, Mr. Nutter.
Thank you.

Mit., NUTTEKR: Does anyone have anything they wish to
offer in Case 34957

MR. KASTLER: I have a statement.

MR. NUTTER: Please proceed.

MR. KASTLER: Gulf 0Oil Corporation objects to the
application of Burleson and Huff for a non-standard proration
unit and a non-standard location on the grounds that a good

cause for such exception simply does not existl, and further,
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rfor the reason such action would be highly detrimental to

L words, applicants, if successful, should only be allowed to

Gulf.

At all times material (o this proposal involved in
this application, Gulf has expressed its concern over the fact
that Lot 4 of Scection 2 would be isolated unless the drilling
of an unnecessary well were undertaken at Gulf's sole cost,

list and expenses.

The present rules for the North Anderson Ranch

[US

Wolfcamp Pool, however, provide ample protection by establishin
orderly development with a minimum number of wells. In good
faith, Gulf has proposed drilling a well at a standard location
in Lot 4 to form a 100 acre provation unit with these
applications and our proposition has been refused. The
Commission has already determined that one well will drain in
excess of 80 acres. If by any chance, the Commission should
authorize applicant's driiling on Lot Number 3, we think it is
only fair that the Commission also provide that it be
conditional upon Gulf having the opportunity to pool Lot 4
upon payment of its proportionate share of the well costs.
Finally, if the Commission should overrule Gulf on
all of these requests, we still consider it necessary to point
out that the non-standard unit ailowable is provided for under

Rule 5 of the pool rules rather than under Rule 3. In other
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[ produce‘five—eightﬁswamzhgrgali éu éére allowable or otherwise
inrequity would result. That's all.

MR. NUTTER: Mr. Kastler, did 1 understand you
correctly to say that Gulf stands ready, willing and able to
share with Burl:son and Huff in the drilling of a well in Lot
47

MR. KASTLER: 1In Lot 4, yes.

MR. NUTTER: And you would also be willing to share
in the drilling of a well 1in Lot 3%

Mit. KASTLElI: Yes, sir. If the Commission is going
to approve an unorthodox location, the drilling in Lot 53 with

the pooling of Lot 4 into a 100 acre unit would be acceptable

to Gulf.

MR, NUPTER: Mr. Kellahin®

MRkR. KELJAHIN: If the kxaminer please, in regard to
the willingness of Gulf to participate in drilling a well on
Lot 4, I think our witness testified that there was just a
general communication to the effecl ol "Why don'tl you join us?"
No proposition was ever made 1o Burleson and Huff, firmed up
any proposal of that naturc,and lhe testimony of the witness
from Sunray Midcontineut certainly showed, Sunray D-X certainly
showed t(hat efforts had previously been made as late as last
March to drill such a well on, and fto unitize or to farm out

or to give a farm-out er to take a farm-out involving this
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pariicular acreage and il has been refuscd so there was
certainly no reason for Burleson and Huff, Lknowing ihis
background, to approach Gulf wilh any proposition other than
we asked for a waiver for the well which they proposcd and

that is exactly whatl they did.

Now, in regard to isolation of the acreage, as Myr.
Huff testified, and is readily apparent {rom the map, our
BExhibit Number 1, therc were scveral possibilities open lo
Gulf at the time they spudded in their well immediately south
of the Burleson and Huff acreage.

At that time, the well to the east was shui in and
abandoned. Apparently watered out. Now, that doesn't
necessarily condumn all of ithe acreage in that unit and that
40 acres was available for dedication to the Gulf well which is
presently being drilled, leaving then open another /10 acres whi
could have ~- in the same secition, which could have been
dedicated to their Lot 4 beinyg the sonthwest quarter of that
area; or they have, as il has been 1{cestified, they had the

acreage 1in the adjacent scetion which could be still dedicated

to that or could move their present dedication on their drillin

well if they so see iit. And they arve not isolatled; they have
acreage available to dedicate to a well in Lot 4 il they
feel like drilling a well in Lot /.

There is nothing magic about seclion lines and they

ch
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crossed before and ithis is particularily true on an

irave been

edge laocation such as we believe Gulf acrcage Lo bhe and our

testimony shows it's probably nonproductive or a very limited

production available in Lot 4 and that's why we don't want

Burleson and Huff's well and our testimony supporits ithis.

Now, the testimony clearly shows the formation

ascending to the west. 1t clearly shows the basis of drilling

experience, the Tenneco well up there, that probably the Guli

acreage is nonproductive, or as 1 say, as limited produciion.

P

Now, in connection with the aedication of acreage
under the provisions of the pool rules, being Order Number
$-2212, the Commission, I {hink, very wisely recognhized that
the situation such has occurred here could possibly exist when
they made provision while you have 80 acre proration unils
and while they did specify well location. The order goes on
to state that "This shall not preclude the drilling of a well
in either 40 acre tractl or lot, as the case may bhe."

Because of the nature of the formation, it was
apparent that somc operators might want to, with an 80-acre
tract, for cxaumple, miecht wanlt to drill two wells and in
effect, we ave in the same situation nere and in effcct,
that's what's alrecady been done in the arca immediately

adjacent to Burleson and Huff's acrcaze wherce Mobil has

drilled on a lol and has one well dedicated, that area
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dedicated to one wcll. Guléméiémthe same thing to the south
and dedicated their 240 acres 1o one well, if they had €0 in
there, 1 don't know whethey they did or not, but at the
present time they are sitting there with 40 acres open with
no wells producing from it and they can dedicate it if they want
to.

Now, in connection wiith the statement of counsel
as to the provisions of Rule 5, the setting of the allowable
for this unit, frankly I would say lhat the order is somewhat
ambiguous, but I think we should bear in mind and the
Commission's records will reflect this, that the Mobili well
is operating and the allowable is being assigned presently
under the provisions of Rule 3. Now, the authority of the 0il
Conservation Commission is limited under the statutes and under
the Court's decisions to the prevention of waste which the
Commission took into consideration when they set up the pool
rules and ordered the prorationing of production in this pool.
In doing so, the 0il Conservation Commission is enjoined to
pProtect correlative rights and by no stretch of the imaginatioT
could you say that correlative rightls are being protected if
the interpretation of the rule is placed that Mr. Kastler
asks here.

The result of this wouid be that one uniti of

approximately the same identical size would receive an
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allowable based on one formula. The immediately adjacent unit
with the same acreage and presumably the same reserves, insofa
as any information that is available is concerned, would get
a different allowable and that could result only in drainage
and violation of correlative rights.

MR. KASTLER: You contend Rule 5 is illegal?

Mit. KBELLAHIN: You can answer when you gei ready. I
don't know what you said.

M. KASTLER: I said you contend that Hule 5 is
illegal, adopted by the Commission?

MR. KELLAHIN: I contend that the Commission, having
applied by reasons of Rule 3, can only apply the provisions of

Rule 3 throughout the pool and in addition to that, Ilule 3

r

reads, "The allowable for all wells in the North Anderson HRanch

Woifcamp Pool shall be determined by applying the following
formula." Now, certainly if they are going to apply that
formula to the Mobil well, in order to protect correlative
rights, you would have to apply the same identical forrula to
the offsetting unit that's our position.

I, NUTTER: Mr. Kellaliin, what would your thought be
.. the Commission should approve the unorihodox location and
the nonstandard unit here and then Gulf should bring a force

pooling action, 1 would pool that acreage in with the Burleson

and Huff acreage, what position --

iy
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MR. KELLAHIN: My positioun on that, Mr. Nutter, would

be that that would be a Separate case which, while we would
have some objection to the bringing of such an action,
certainly if they want to file the application, why, they have
the right to file it and we would undoubtedly protest it.

M. NUTTER: 1t would be for the formation of a
standard unit.

MR, KELLAHIN: Yes, sir, consisting of two lots which
would result, actually, in something like 100 acre uwait,

MH. NUTTER: Vhat do the pool rules, you've got them
there, what do they say a unit of the North Anderson Ranch Pool
shall consist of? It would be Rule 2, I imagine.

Mk, K@LLAHIN: Quoting, "sach well completed or
recompleted in the North Anderson Ranch Wolfcamp Pool shall be
located in a unit containing 80 acres more or less which unit
shall contain two Governmental quarter-quarter sections or lots
Joined by a common bordering site. Provided, however, that
nothing contained herein shall he construed as prohibiting the
drilling of a well on each of the quarter-quarter sections of
the unit,"

M. NUTTER: Thank you.

MR. KiLLAHIN: There is further provision, of course,
under the provision of Rule 5 that with good cause shown, an

exception can be granted for the drilling of a well on a single

e G
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{1-16 ¢ quarter-quarter section or lot, and in the event il is
5445 ¢
b & protested, why, then 1t goes for hearing and that is what
H occurred here. e did ask for a unit under the provision of
n 8 Q
& > o
- s 23 lule 5.
" . =
. » Ew
§ %3 e :
. z g§ Mit. prortvisit:  Mr. Kellahin, you referrcd o a possiljle
3 g g
t 23 . . . : . .
& gg ambiguity Jin the rules and you mentioned a formula there
= i
bl «-©
z *z under Rule 5. Wwhal does Hule 5 say aboul allowables?
Ige
~ L
5 R Mit, KELLAHIN: That is idule 3 that contains the
. w 28
- g 24
- & *Z formula, Mr. Porter. Rule 5 --
;. :E
N o e 5 % _—
— g 35 Mit, PORTER: Ruie 5 is the one I would like to
ao - 9o
ERR IR
' z
L 3 know about.
£ s .2
e Z ; & . o .
a» ° g2 MR. KELLAHIN: Rule 5 provides that '"The allowable |
= z =z ,
= iz : .
< o iz assigned to any such nonstandard unit shall bear the same ‘
2 E s |
. ratio to a standard allowable in the North Anderson Ranch g
i X
Wolfcamp Pool as the acreage in such nonstandard unit varies
to 80 acres.)' But this is not the way the Commission has done
it in the pool and we are just asking for the same treatment
that has been accorded the other operators.
Mit. NUTTist: Do you have any rebuttal, Mr. Kastler?
Mit., KASTLER: I don't believe so.
Mit. NUTTER: Does anyone have anything they wish td

offer now in Case 34957 If anoi, we will take the case uuder

advisement and call Case 3496.
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